From MERTON COLLEGE

TUTOR FOR GRADUATE ADMISSIONS OXFORD
TELEPHONE (0865) 276329 OX1 44D
5 July 1995

Miss M.K. Canellopoulou
4 pl. Ioniou Voulis

49100 Corfu

Greece

Dear Miss Canellopoulou,

We are looking forward to seeing you at Merton for the academic year
1995-96. As Tutor for Graduate Admissions, it is my duty at this point to check
that all graduates coming into residence have funds to cover the whole duration
of their Oxford course and the other attendant expenses. (This also means that if
you have been admitted for a two-year course - e.g. M.Phil., M.Litt., etc. - you
will be unable to transfer to D.Phil. status unless a further year's funding is
assured). I should be grateful if you could let me have, as soon as possible,
written details of your funding for fees and maintenance including the sources
and duration of any grants or bursaries. If you have obtained an established award
such as a State Studentship, EPSRC award, Rhodes Scholarship, etc., a copy of
the letter advising you of the award is all that is required. If you intend to fund
yourself privately, the College requires confirmation from your bank, building
society or any private individuals who intend to help you with funding,

I am sorry to trouble you with these requests, but the College has to be

sure that its graduate students are properly provided for, in order to avoid
hardship and disappointment at a later stage.

Yours sincerely,

NeGoly RpGudin

Dr Nicholas Richardson



